Press Release - Section 106 Activities 2010/11
In 2010/11 the City Council has allocated over £1.8 million of Section 106 Contributions into local services and amenities to help reduce the impact of new development. The majority of this investment will enabled the improvement of local parks including the provision of new children’s play areas.  The greatest budget allocated to a scheme is £236,058 to enable extensive refurbishment to Albert Park, including installation of external fencing and the creation of a new accessible entry point into the park. Section 106 contributions have also be approved to assist in the part funding of large scale, city wide regeneration projects such as for the new public realm at Greengate for which £107,000 has been allocated.
A total of eight schemes funded through Section 106 have been completed this year, a further 24 schemes are ongoing and in differing stages of delivery. Over £570,000 has been spent during 2010/11 on projects that will reduce the impacts of new development. These include the installation of new play equipment at Westland’s, in Claremont and the refurbishment of the kick-about area at Parr Fold Park. 
The City Council will continue to invest Section 106 Contributions within the city. In 2010/11 a further £661,507 has been paid under Section 106 of the Town and Country Planning Act to enable the delivery schemes that will mitigate the impacts of new development. 
Quote – Lead Member for Planning  
”The successful investment of over £1.8 million of Section 106 contributions received from new development into local services and amenities represents a real commitment by the city to ensure development is sustainable and does not have a negative impact on our local communities”.  
Tony Melia
Section 106 Officer
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Note to Editor

Section 106 relates to a legal agreement that is signed between the Local Planning Authority and a developer in association with the granting of planning permission. If it is considered that a development will have a negative impact, a financial payment may be required from the developer, payable to the Council. For example if a development does not provide adequate and usable green space on their development, they would be required to pay the Council a set amount in accordance with the Councils adopted Planning Obligations Supplementary Planning Document. The Council in turn would invest those monies into green spaces in the locality of the development.

Further information is available via the website http://www.salford.gov.uk/living/planning/planning-section106intro.htm
